

DEPARTMENT OF THE ARMY HEADQUARTERS, 1ST ARMORED DIVISION AND FORT BLISS 11685 SERGEANT MAJOR BOULEVARD FORT BLISS, TEXAS 79918

AFBL-CG

0 2 JUN 2023

MEMORANDUM FOR RECORD

SUBJECT: Recission of Command Policy Letters

- 1. Effective immediately, the following 1st Armored Division and Fort Bliss Command Policy Letters are rescinded:
- a. Guidelines for Change of Command/Responsibility, Promotions, Awards, and Memorial Ceremonies under Social Distancing, dated 18 June 2020. This policy is no longer relevant as the Thirteenth Amended Fort Bliss Work Safe, Live Safe Order, dated 1 April 2022, was rescinded on 17 November 2022.
- b. Command Policy Letter #6, Lautenberg Amendment, dated 20 May 2022. This policy letter only restates existing law and policy under 18 U.S.C. § 922, Army Regulation (AR) 600-20, AR 600-8-2, AR 600-8-24, AR 614-30, and AR 635-200.
- c. Command Policy Letter #10, Soldier Family Readiness Groups, dated 10 June 2022. This policy letter only restates existing policy under AR 600-20, AR 608-1, AR 1-10, Army Directive (AD) 2019-17, and HQDA EXORD 233-19.
- d. Command Policy Letter #12, Gifts to Units, dated 3 February 2017. This policy letter only restates existing policy under AR 600-20, AR 608-1, and AR 1-100.
- 2. The point of contact for this memorandum is the Chief, Administrative Law, at 915-744-6992.

JAMES P. ISENHOWER III Major General, USA

Commanding